
It was wonderful to see many of you at PSANZ 2024
for our joint investigators meeting! We had some
special sweet treats to share and discussed updates
for the C*STEROID and PRECeDe Trial. Thank you to
everyone who attended either in person or online. 
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Can we safely reduce the risk of breathing problems for newborn babies by giving
corticosteroid injections to their mothers before a planned caesarean section?

Welcome to Newsletter 23 for the C*STEROID Trial

PSANZ 2024 
J O I N T  I N V E S T I G A T O R S  M E E T I N G

RECRUITMENT UPDATE

BABIES RECRUITED

We are almost at the 900 mark team! During April, we
recruited 41 babies across all of our sites. This is only 14
away from reaching our monthly target of 55 babies. Can
we excel past the 900 mark during May and set a new
record for our overall monthly recruitment? 



@csteroidtrial

C STAR

If you want to nominate a colleague
to become our next monthly

C*STAR, please email us at
csteroid@auckland.ac.nz. 

From left to right: Dr Victoria Carlsen, Angela
Hindman & Claire Carpenter.

CONTACT US
Prof Katie Groom k.groom@auckland.ac.nz
Elisa Tam, Clinical Trial Manager
Ph: +64 22 431 1988 elisa.tam@auckland.ac.nz

Australia
Prof Joanne Said jsaid@unimelb.edu.au
Lee-anne Lynch lee-anne.Lynch@wh.org.au

 
 

@c_steroid csteroid@auckland.ac.nz www.liggins.auckland.ac.nz/csteroid/  

CLINICIAN OF THE
MONTH

Congratulations Angela Hindman for being our April C*STAR of the month! Angela
is a midwife from Waikato who has encouraged and supported her own LMC clients
to participate and is also happy to step in at the drop of a hat to provide her team
with clinical assistance whenever needed (e.g. giving the C*STEROID injections).
Angela has shared why she loves being involved with the C*STEROID Trial:

“It is fantastic to be involved in quality
local research such as the C*STEROID
Trial to demonstrate the effect of
corticosteroids in 35  - 39  week babes
born via elective caesarean. The
C*STEROID Trial will guide future practice
and enable us to provide evidence based
care plans for whānau. It is a privilege to
observe women's genuine commitment to
research during their involvement in the
C*STEROID Trial - thank you!”

B R E A K  T H E  

W I L D E R N E S S
CHALLENGE

During June, we will be doing another site
recruitment challenge. The ‘Break the
Winter Wilderness’ challenge will award
prizes to any sites that break their own
recruitment record next month. 

Prizes and winners will be announced as
sites break their own record, and a summary
of winners will be included in our June
newsletter. 

+0 +6

https://www.facebook.com/csteroidtrial
https://twitter.com/c_steroid


MONTHLY RECRUITMENT
LEADERBOARD

C O N T I N U E  T O  T H E  N E X T  P A G E  F O R  M O R E  R E S U L T S

We have another new Australian
site on board with the C*STEROID
Trial. Welcome Fiona Stanley
Hospital from Western Australia!
This is our 26th site overall, and the
first hospital to join us from
Western Australia. 

We are very excited to have you as
part of the team, and look forward
to celebrating your future recruits. 



MONTHLY RECRUITMENT
LEADERBOARD

Congratulations National Women’s Health for staying on
top of the leaderboard this month! Both National
Women’s & Christchurch Hospital did a fantastic job with
double digit recruitment. Well done to the five other sites
that also moved up the leaderboard during April. 


